




HKBU History Department Hosts 
Centennial Time Capsule Laying Ceremony (2016.10.5)

The Centennial Time Capsule Ceremony was successfully held by the His-
tory Department 5 October 2016 (Wed) in celebration of the 60th anniver-
sary of Hong Kong Baptist University (HKBU) and the 45th anniversary 
of the Faculty of Social Sciences (SOSC).

As the most important event of the Department in AY2016-17, the prepa-
ration of this project took nearly a year with the support of the Estates 
Office of the University. The time capsule, which will be sealed for 100 
years, was placed in the Meeting Room on 4 October 2016 (Tue) before the 
actual burial. Members of the Department, including faculty members, 
staff, History Majors, came and contributed their items into the time cap-
sule as well as took photos to preserve the memorable moment. Some His
tory Majors served as student helpers to group the items and put them into 

the water-proof bags, then systematically put the items into the time capsule.  The various items placed into the 
time capsule included a significant number of paper-form messages, images, and selected objects contributed 
by students, colleagues, alumni and supporters. The time capsule also contained souvenirs of HKBU’s 60th an-
niversary and SOSC’s 45th anniversary, publicity materials and publications of the Department as well as a set 
of current stationery items. Members were excited to witness the sealing of the time capsule on that day. In ad-
dition, overnight security service was arranged for ensuring safety. 



The time capsule burial site before 5 October 2016



The time capsule preparation on 4 October 2016



The time capsule preparation on 4 October 2016



On 5 October 2016, Professor Roland Chin, President and Vice-Chancellor, Professor Franklin Luk, 
Vice-President (Academic), Professor Rick Wong, Vice-President (Research & Development), Dr. Albert 
Chau, Vice-President (Teaching & Learning), Mr. Andy Lee, Vice-President (Administration) and Secretary, 
Professor Frank Fu, Associate Vice-President and Chairman of 60th Anniversary Co-ordinating Committee, 
Professor Adrian Bailey, Dean of Faculty of Social Sciences, and Professor Clara Ho served as officiating 
members for the Ceremony. Many members of the HKBU community, including students, academic and ad-
ministrativeministrative staff of different departments / units, alumni, relevant student organizations, and external support-
ers, also attended this special occasion. Dr. Catherine Ladds and Dr. Sammy Kin-sum Li served as Masters of 
the Ceremony on that day.



-------------------------
Rev. Dr. King-tak Ip
-------------------------

----------------------------
 Professor Roland Chin
----------------------------

In the ceremony, Rev. Dr. King-tak Ip (Class of 1977), Chaplain of 
HKBU and alumnus of the Department, was invited to lead the par-
ticipants to sing along the University Anthem. Moreover, Mr. 
Joseph Liu (Class of 2013) and Miss Simone Lee (Class of 2016), 
both alumni of the History Department, led a chorus of History 
Majors in singing the History Department Anthem on stage. Guests 
were fascinated with the first public performance of the Depart-
ment Anthem.

Professor Chin and Professor Clara Ho delivered speeches. They welcomed all the guests and extended their 
gratitude and appreciation to members of the HKBU community for their support and participation in this his-
toric occasion to celebrate HKBU's 60th anniversary and SOSC’s 45th anniversary. 

In Professor Chin’s speech, he said that 100 years from now, 
HKBU will still strive to excel. He believes that though things 
will change, the three DNAs of HKBU, namely care and com-
passion; creativity and global outlook, would remain intact, 
passing from one generation to the next. He expressed his sin-
cere hopes that HKBU will continue making history for the 
next one hundred years. He explained that the collaborative 
Time Capsule Project, in which every member could partici-
pate by contributing their favorite items, was a testimony to 
the strength of our university community and it sent a clear 
message that it was up to us to construct our own history. He 
believed that the time capsule will stay with members of 
HKBU community for the next 100 years and it will become 
the university’s tangible cultural heritage to future generations. He also pointed out that a stone stele will be 
erected upon the capsule site after the Ceremony, which will become a symbol of our university community. 



In Professor Ho’s speech, she said that in traditional Chinese 
culture, 100 has always been a great number symbolizing 
luck, longevity, endurance, and perfection, while Western cul-
tures also regard 100 as perfection. Due to the gracious mean-
ings of 100, the Department of History decided to let the time 
capsule stay for a century, to be opened in 2116. The opening 
of the capsule will certainly be an event that will stir excite
ment among the University community at that time. She 
showed her appreciation to the most distinguished officiating 
team that the Department has ever had, and thanked members 

for making another historical record for the Department. Moreover, she also took the opportunity to express 
her sincerest gratitude to the senior administration for granting the Department a piece of land to bury the time 
capsule, to Estates Office’s colleagues for their full support, and to a number of offices at HKBU, especially 
SOSC Faculty, Communication and Public Relations Office and the University Library, for their active partici-
pation in contributing items to enrich the time capsule. She also thanked donors and alumni for their support 
by making donations and contributing items. In sum, she thanked all participants for witnessing the historic oc-
casion created by the Department on that day.



-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
From left to right:
Professor Frank Fu, Mr. Andy Lee, Professor Rick Wong, Professor Roland Chin, Professor Franklin Luk, Dr. Albert Chau, 
Professor Adrian Bailey, and Professor Clara Ho.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

After the speeches, all members of the officiating team were invited to perform the ribbon-cutting ceremony 
on stage. Two Associate Vice-Presidents, several faculty Deans, donors and members of the History Depart-
ment Advisory Committee as well as all faculty members of the Department were invited on stage to take sev-
eral group photos with the officiating team. Two grand group photos of all participants were taken with two big 
wall stickers celebrating HKBU’s 60th anniversary as background.





-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Ka-wai Lai (1st from left), Kit-hung Ng (2nd from left), and Hin Lam (1st from right) joined the officiating team.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Professor Chin held the electronic controller to deposit the time capsule and shovel soil onto the time capsule 
to symbolize the beginning of the 100-year life of the time capsule. Other officiating members and three stu-
dent representatives from the three programmes of the History Department, including Ka-wai Lai (BA [Hons] 
in History, Year 4), Kit-hung Ng (BSSc [Hons] in China Studies – History Concentration, Year 3), and Hin 
Lam (BA [Hons] in History and BEd [Hons] in Liberal Study Teaching, Year 4), split into three groups to 
shovel dirt together. All participants were thrilled to witness the most important symbolic act of the Ceremony 
andand took photos to preserve the historical moment. Meanwhile, Dr. Ladds and Dr. Li officially announced that 
anyone who uses the 2116 invitation card to attend the Time Capsule Opening Ceremony in the AD 2116 will 
be treated as a VIP by the future colleagues of the Department and reminded all participants to pass the card 
along to the next generation.





-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Dr. Ladds and Dr. Li delivered announcement of the Time Capsule Opening Ceremony in AD 2116.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

After the Ceremony, all participants enjoyed a reception with quality refreshments and some kinds of entertain-
ment: picking up shovels to bury the time capsule, taking photos next to the time capsule burial site or in front 
of the gorgeous backdrop and wall sticker of the Department. The Ceremony was a great success and the pleas-
ing atmosphere allowed guests to relax and enjoy the festivity of the event.



 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0B4LPKhI0xcCQallGZmZIWGl6WVE
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0B4LPKhI0xcCQallGZmZIWGl6WVE




-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
A group photo of the Time Capsule Project Committee members and the all heplers.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------



HKBU Homecoming Day 2016 (2016.10.2)

The HKBU's Homecoming Day 2016: Happy Diamond Jubilee organized by the 
Alumni Affairs Office was held on 2 October 2016 (Sun). This annual event was 
a great opportunity for alumni to return to their alma mater and to reconnect with 
former classmates and teachers. History alumni from the Classes of 1976 and 
1991 joyfully accepted the invitation from the Department to have a reunion 
gathering in the afternoon of the Homecoming Day 2016 at the Meeting Room 
(AAB 1153).

Prof.Prof. Clara Wing-chung Ho expressed her warm welcome to alumni and shared 
recent developments of the History Department. Alumni were pleased to see the 
Department accomplishing many noteworthy achievements in recent years. In 



addition, the gathering allowed alumni to head back to the classroom and relive the past. Members of the Class-
es of 1976 and 1991 could still remember their good old days and recapped their campus lives at Hong Kong 
Baptist College (HKBC).

In the gathering, all alumni were excited to hear about the History Department Time Capsule Project and ac-
tively contribute paper-form messages to the time capsule by making donations. They patiently prepared 
“gifts” for the people of AD 2116 and took several photos with the time capsule, which was temporarily placed 
at the Meeting Room, to preserve the treasurable moment as they were glad to engage in the most important 
event of the Department in this academic year. The whole venue was filled with joy and excitement.



Members of the Classes of 1976 and 1991 attended the Diamond Jubilee Tea Reception and Alumni Investiture 
Ceremony to celebrate their graduation anniversaries at AAB 201 after the gathering in the Department. In ad-
dition, three members of the Classes of 1971 and 1986 also participated in the Ceremony. 

----------------------------------------------
Prof. Clara Ho with the Class of 1976.
----------------------------------------------

----------------------------------------------
Prof. Clara Ho with the Class of 1991.
----------------------------------------------









Class of 1991



Class of 1986

Class of 1976

Class of 1971





To mark the 150th anniversary of the birth of Dr. Sun Yat-sen and to commemo-
rate his contributions to modern China, the “Conference in Commemoration of the 
150th Anniversary of the Birth of Sun Yat-sen: Sun Yat-sen Studies and Related 
Issues” jointly organized by the Department, Modern History Research Centre 
(MHRC), Sun Yat-sen Education and Charity Foundation (SYSCF), and Modern 
Chinese History Society of Hong Kong (MCHS), was held at SWT 501 on 8 Octo-
ber 2016 (Sat).

Prof. Clara Wing-chung Ho, Head of Department of History, Prof. Ricado 
King-sang Mak, President of MCHS, delivered welcoming speeches at the open-
ing ceremony. Besides, Prof. Stephiane Po-yin Chung, Director of MHRC, pre-

sented souvenirs to Mr. Sun Bida and Mr. Li Hexie, representatives of SYSCF, to extend its appreciation to 
SYSCF for its generous donations to the History Department in supporting the Department to promote Dr. Sun 
Yat-sen’s research and academic activities.

A total of 15 papers were presented within five sessions in the Conference. Members of the Department, in-
cluding Prof. Kai-wing Chow, Prof. Kam-keung Lee, Prof. Kai-yin Lam, and Mr. Vincent Chung-hang Ho, ac-
tively participated in the Conference. For more details, please see the “Members Activities” column in this 
issue.



-----------------------------------------------------------------------
Prof. Stephiane Chung presented souvenir to Mr. Sun Bida.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------

-----------------------------------------------------------------------
Prof. Stephiane Chung presented souvenir to Mr. Li Hexie.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------



HKBU Information Day 2016 (2016.10.15)

The HKBU Information Day 2016 for Undergraduate Admission took place on 15 October 2016. According 
to the official figures, the event was attended by more than 28,000 prospective applicants and visitors. Pro-
gramme introductory sessions of SOSC Faculty were held on the 3rd floor pavilion of the Academic and Ad-
ministration Building (AAB).

Members of the Information Day Committee, including Dr. Wing-chung Fan, Dr. Jie Ding, Dr. Kam-chau 
Kwok, Dr. Raymond Kwun-sun Lau and Dr. Yuen-han Law, coordinated their efforts with the General Office 
team, research post-graduate students, and undergraduate student helpers to set up panel displays and to intro-
duce the features of the History Department. They offered key information about the admission requirements, 
programme structures, course details, and career opportunities. Up-to-date informative leaflets were distribut-
ed to the visitors.



Members who participated in the event actively communicated with secondary students, parents, and teachers. 
They patiently handled and responded questions related to the Department. Student helpers also took this op-
portunity to share their amazing adventures at HKBU with the secondary students. 

It is worth noting Dr. Jie Ding, Dr. Kam-chau Kwok, Dr. Raymond Kwun-sun Lau and Dr. Yuen-han Law 
served as representatives of the Department to participate in the briefing sessions organized by the SOSC Fac-
ulty at AAB 201 to provide all-round information of the Department.

Nearly 3,000 visitors were warmly welcomed by the Department in the event.





Lecture on “The Japanese Perception of the Sino-Japanese War” (2016.10.19)



------------------------------------------------------------------------
Dr. Bettina Dietz presented souvenir to Prof. Paul van Dyke.
------------------------------------------------------------------------

MHRC Colloquium: “Port City Communities” (2016.10.20)
The “MHRC Colloquium: ‘Port City Communities’,” organized by the Histo-
ry Department and Modern History Research Centre, was held at AAB 1153 
on 20 October 2016 (Thu). Historians from Germany, Netherlands, Britain 
and the U.S. generated a lively discussion to produce and exchange research 
findings and insights about the theme in multidisciplinary analysis.

The Colloquium was hosted by Dr. Bettina Dietz, Associate Director of 
MHRC. Three speakers, including Prof. Paul van Dyke (Sun Yat-sen Univer-
sity, Guangzhou), Dr. Catherine Ladds, and Dr. David Schley, delivered pre-
sentations on “Eighteenth-Century Canton – where Local meets Global,” 
“Marginal People in Liminal Places: Non-Elite Europeans in Early Twenti-
eth-Century East Asian Port Cities,” and “Disruptive Mobility: Infrastructure, 

Traffic, and Community in a Nineteenth-Century Port City (Baltimore)” respectively. 



Guest Visits



◆ Mr. Ye XIN, Research Assistant
Effective from 3 October 2016

◆Dr. Lei JIANG, Post-doctoral Research Fellow
Effective from 3 October 2016





BA (Hons) in History, Year 4



BSSc (Hons) in China Studies – History Concentration, Year 3



BA (Hons) in History and BEd (Hons) in Liberal Studies Teaching, Year 4



BA (Hons), HKBU, 2015





 

http://histweb.hkbu.edu.hk/project_web/ttsab/


4. SOSC AAB Run For Fun (2017.1.26)



 

http://sosc.hkbu.edu.hk/en/ugs2016
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